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Vixen Collective, Victoria’s recognised peer-only sex worker organisation, and Scarlet
Alliance, Australian Sex Workers Association, are participating as stakeholders in the
Review into Decriminalisation of Sex Work currently being conducted by the Andrews Labor
Government. As part of our best practice for engaging sex worker voices in law reform
processes, we recently conducted a series of community consultations with Victorian sex
workers, which act as the peer-led accountable feedback mechanism for the sex worker
community to ensure that their voices are prioritised in the Review process.

The feedback provided in these consultations and in the current Vixen online survey for
Victorian sex workers will inform our submissions as key stakeholders of the Review. Vixen
Collective and Scarlet Alliance will also conduct several workshops for individual sex
workers wishing to write their own submissions for the review. Sex workers can get more
information about the survey and workshops by getting in contact with us directly. You can
find our contact details at the bottom of the page.

Over the last few weeks, other individuals and groups have advertised feedback
mechanisms for sex workers, creating some confusion amongst Victorian sex workers as to
our own association with these processes. Scarlet Alliance and Vixen Collective wish to
clarify that we are not associated or involved with any other sex worker feedback processes
than those outlined above and badged with our logos.

Scarlet Alliance, Australian Sex Workers Association is the national peak body representing
our membership of individual sex workers, sex worker networks, groups, projects,
collectives and organisations from around Australia since 1989. Our membership includes
Vixen Collective, founded in 2005, as the recognised peer-only sex worker organisation in
Victoria. Through our objectives, policies and programs, Scarlet Alliance aims to achieve
equality, social, legal, political, cultural and economic justice for past and present workers in
the sex industry. This is in order for sex workers to be self-determining agents, building their
own alliances and choosing where and how they work.

We have over 30 years experience representing and advocating for sex workers and sex
worker rights issues with local, state and national governments, and have developed best
practice consultation models informed by our commitment to peer-led advocacy work and
the standards set by our objects and our peer educator training program. We are members
of the Australian Federation of AIDS Organisations (AFAQO), The Asia Pacific Network of
Sex Workers (APNSW), and The Global Network of Sex Work Projects (NSWP).

Sex worker peers who are interested in learning more about the Review process are
encouraged to contact us directly on info@vixencollective.org or info@scarletalliance.org.au.
You can also follow us on Twitter @VixenCollective and @ScarletAlliance.
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